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To: 	Members of the Wisconsin Legislature

Date:	March 19, 2014

Topic:	AB-799 – Safe Railroad Crossing for Pedestrians

Vehicles at railroad crossings are required to obey the warning devices that appear at all legal crossings. AB-799 is simply to add that same requirement to pedestrians.

Railroad Rights-of-Way are private property. To access or cross tracks at other than a legal crossing is already trespassing under the law. AB-799 is to make clear that public safety requires any movement from one side of the tracks to the other can only safely be done by doing so at the prescribed location, and following the warning devices at that location. 

Far too many unnecessary injuries and deaths are occurring in Wisconsin when people fail to follow these simple rules. Warning devices at railroad crossings may be crossbucks with Yield or Stop signs. Or, there may be flashing lights and gates as well as other signage. 

Hopefully this bill would serve to make clear to the public the dangers involved and help reduce these terrible incidents.




Represented by Samuel O. Gratz

